From: Whittaker, Frank M <frank.m.whittaker@wv.gov>

Date: Thu, Jul 11, 2024 at 11:24 AM

Subject: Fwd: Baisden (Jeffery) Landslide Phase |l

To: Steven J Hincks <steven.j.hincks@wv.gov>, Totten, Mark L
<mark.l.totten@wv.gov>, Greg Clay <gregory.c.clay@wv.gov>, Alisha S Pettit
<alisha.s.pettit@wv.gov>

Jeremy,

| thought I'd send you a copy of the approved memo. | believe this is the last of the
recent emergency requests. again, | apologize for getting it to you a lottle late, |

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Hincks, Steven J <steven.j.hincks@wv.gov>

Date: Tue, Jul 2, 2024 at 11:12 AM

Subject: Baisden (Jeffery) Landslide Phase I

To: Frank M Whittaker <frank.m.whittaker@wv.gov>, B J Chestnut
<b.j.chestnut@wv.gov>

Please see the latest AML Emergency Project, Baisden (Jeffery) Landslide Phase Il.

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns,

Steven Hincks

West Virginia Department of Environmental Protection
Abandoned Mine Lands Division

Southern Emergency Administrator, ERSS

Office: 304.926.0449 Cell: 304.993.5590

Frank Whittaker, CPPB, NIGP-CPP
Assistant Director

West Virginia Purchasing Division
2019 Washington Street, East
Charleston, WV 25305

(304) 558-2316
frank.m.whittaker@wv.gov
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west virginia department of environmental protection

Office of Abandoned Mine Lands Harold D. Ward, Cabinet Secretary
1159 Nick Rahall Greenway dep.wv.gov
Fayetteville, WV 25840

Telephone (304) 574-4465

MEMORANDUM

TO: Frank Whittaker, Assistant Director
Acquisition & Contract Administration Section
Purchasing Division

BJ Chestnut, Assistant Chief
Business Operations Office - Administrative Services

FROM: Steven Hincks, Southern Emergency Administrator
Abandoned Mine Lands and Reclamation

DATE: June 24, 2024

SUBJECT: Baisden (Jeffery) Landslide — Phase ||
Emergency Reclamation Project — Logan County

AML received a complaint (2024-SOU-045-106) on 3/7/2024 concerning drainage from a
collapsed mine portal. This is a prior AML Reclamation Project, PAD # 6544. AML Maintenance
staff attempted to fix the drainage issue when they discovered the scope of the problem was too
large for the maintenance contract to cover. AML Emergency Staff was called out to assess the
drainage and determine if the project was eligible for an emergency project.

The drainage from the prior reclamation project has breached the existing culvert system and is
pooling water into the county road. The failed drainage system has created a hazard for the
residents and commuters both. Standing water is a health hazard, and the pooling has caused
multiple issues with commuters on the county road. This water must be addressed prior to the
freezing months to limit the traffic hazard.

Th proposed reclamation here is to capture the mine drainage from the existing reclamation
project and channel the water underground to the existing storm drains. This proposed
reclamation will limit the pooling water on the county road and reduce the hazard to human health
and safety.

Professional services will be utilized to design the reclamation. E.L. Robinson Inc. has been

selected to perform the engineering design for the project. Professional services are not expected
to exceed $20,000.

Promoting a healthy environment.



Please contact me at 304-993-5590 if you have any questions.

Steve Hincks
Southern Emergency Administrator
Office of Abandoned Mine Lands and Reclamation

Cc:

file

Steven
Hincks
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